MINUTES OF 

QUENDON & RICKLING PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
 HELD ON WEDNESDAY   4th March 2015


PRESENT:



Alan Price (Chairman)


Nigel Ackerman




Robert Arnold


Brandon Chapman



Tony Jones



Chris Phillips


Sue Phillips (Parish Clerk)


Cllr. Ray Gooding


Cllr. Joanna Parry


5 members of the public
199.
Dispensations/Declaration of Interest  None noted 

200.
Apologies for Absence  Rev. McLeod 
201. 
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 28th January 2015  These had been circulated and approved and were signed by the Chairman as a true record.  

202.
Matters arising from the Minutes of 28th January 2015 meeting Nothing noted. 
203.  
Public Participation  It was brought to the attention of the PC that it is hoped that this year’s school fete will be extended to include other organisations within the village.  The fete will be held on 13th June 2015. 
204.
A resident said she was frequently disturbed by noise from bird scarers. It was noted that the UDC website gives a lot of information regarding noise nuisance and there are probably guidelines for the time during which these can be used.  It was suggested that, in the first instance, the problem should be raised with the farmer.   The lady in question said she would speak to Mr. Willoughby (Strutt & Parker Farm Manager) whom she knows).
205.
Finance 
The Clerk reported the following outgoings since the meeting on 28th January 2015:-
Cheques Issued

Distribution of Gypsy Consultation Leaflet



  30.00
Greenbarnes (Village Map)





881.93









    911.93
Cheques to be authorised
Village Hall Hire




    
175.00

Clerk’s Salary (February)





300.30
Clerk’s Salary (March)





300.30


    





    775.60 
EON Payment (February)







      24.27
EON Payment (March)







      24.27

Total Payments







 1,736.07   


   


   
Lloyds current account balance at last meeting

      £21,235.45

less total payments




         (1,736.07)

   




      £19,499.38

The payments listed above were unanimously authorised.
The Chairman signed a copy of the current financial statement.

206.  The Clerk reported that the VAT refund had not yet been received due to errors in the bank account number quoted by the HMRC settlements department.  She has been in contact with HMRC but so far the problem has not been resolved.  It was agreed that if the payment is not received within the next few days the Clerk should write a letter of complaint.

207.  Donation to Churches It was unanimously agreed that a donation of £600 (the same as the previous year) would be made, to be split between Quendon and Rickling Churches. 
208.  Correspondence  A letter had been received from Support4Sight setting out details of the work it does and requesting a donation.  It was unanimously agreed that a donation of £75 would be made.
209.   Getting Around in Essex  ECC has launched a consultation on “Getting Around in Essex”.  This is primarily a review of the bus service to see if buses are running at the right times to the right places.  The Clerk had put the relative posters on the notice boards and RA will include details of the consultation in the next issue of The LINK.
210.   Update on Forums/Presentations  None attended
211.   May 2015 Elections The Clerk had re-circulated the guidelines for the election process.  It was noted that 3 of the current Councillors have said they will not be standing at the next election and 3 people have come forward to say they would like to stand.  The Clerk and AP will be attending a seminar at UDC offices on 10th March 2015 when full details of the election process will be discussed. 
212.   Appraisal of Conservation Area  Following the presentation by UDC at the Village Hall Mr. Tice (UDC) had sent an interim report of responses received as part of the consultation.  AP noted that the consultation map showed that the suggestion  to encompass whole properties within the conservation area rather than split gardens had been taken on  board. BC said he had noted some inconsistencies and would respond with his observations.  NA said he would have liked to have seen all the comments made to UDC as part of the consultation.  AP said he would respond to Mr. Tice, passing on these comments.  CP noted that Mr. Tice had offered to walk around the village with the Councillors again if it was felt necessary. 
213.   Broadband  Since the meeting he attended in November 2014, BC has tried to re-establish contact with Superfast Broadband, ECC but had received no response.  He had however been in contact with BT and had met with a representative.  Phase 2 bidding is on-going and should be finished in April.  If successful, BT indicated they would include this area in their model but there are caveats.  It had been suggested that the local MP is approached to lobby Cabinet.  Cllr Ray Gooding suggested writing to Cllr. Kevin Bentley, ECC 
214.   Neighbourhood Watch/Crime  RA said that anything information received from Derek Griffin (Essex Police) is reported in The LINK.
 
215.   Grass Cutting  Hilberys had submitted their quotation for the 2015 season.  The price for cutting the verge has increased by £5 to £55 per cut.  The strimming of the Green and the cutting of the triangles remains the same at £70 and £45 respectively.  It was unanimously agreed that the quotation should be accepted with work to commence when necessary.  
216.   Village Plan  CP reported that the Steering Group had met with a representative of RCCE who had said she was happy with the work that has been done and offered some useful suggestions.  The document is being edited to reduce it where possible and include answers to questions rather than full details.  The objective is to put the results and comments from the survey on the Q&R website and the Steering Group is considering ways to present the Plan to the Village.  A further meeting of the Steering Group is scheduled for w/c 13th March 2015.  
217.
Bus Shelter outside The Pottery  The window has been put in but the surround needs to be filled and painted. The Clerk had spoken to the builder and the job will be finished shortly.
218. Village Map  The maps have been positioned on the wall of the pub and the wall of the Village Hall.  The omission of the full names of some properties will be rectified when the map is revised to include new build houses.
The Clerk confirmed the invoice for the second map had been sent to UDC for reimbursement under the 2011/12 New Homes Bonus Scheme.
219.  Community Clean Up-Day  UDC had advised that there is a be a “Community Clean-Up Day” on 21st March 2015.  As there would be little time to widely advertise this (the next issue of The LINK not being out until after that date), it was agreed that a litter pick event should be held on Saturday, 18th April 2015 (meeting at 10 a.m. and 2 p.m. at the Village Hall) 
220.  Pedestrian Crossing (B1383)  A suggestion had been put forward to the PC that a pedestrian crossing be put on the B1383 south of Green Road.  AP noted that this had been proposed in the past and the application to ECC had failed but he would be happy to pursue this matter again.
221.  Neighbourhood Noise  A resident of Coney Acre had written to RA raising concerns about constant dog barking.   The information on neighbour noise provided by the UDC website was referred to and AP agreed to prepare an article for publication in the next issue of The LINK.    BC said he would be prepared to speak to the person raising the problem and possibly act as an intermediary with the dog owner.   RA said he would contact the person concerned.  
222.  Highways – LHP Scheme Requests   The Clerk confirmed she has submitted the applications as agreed at the previous meeting.  Cllr. Ray Gooding confirmed he had received copies.
223.  Quendon Wood A letter had been received from Essex County Council Legal Services raising some questions relating to the application and evidence forms.  These have been duly answered and a decision is expected by the end of this financial year.
224.   Planning
Uttlesford Statement of Community Involvement  The Clerk had circulated the consultation document which sets out the process for community engagement when preparing development plans documents and in consultation on planning applications.  It was agreed that there are no comments to make and nothing to be added to what is proposed.
a)     Applications 
i)   UTT/15/044/HHF Tantalion, Woodview Drive, Rickling

Erection of side extension, porch and pitched roof to replace existing flat roof

No objection
ii)  UTT/14/3662/FUL Land adjacent to Foxley House

Erection of 19 residential units (including 5 affordable homes)
AP said when he had spoken to Maria Shoesmith (UDC) it had been agreed that UDC would speak to CALA Homes and revert to the PC with their comments.  Since then a letter had been received from CALA justifying certain points raised but not addressing the question of the housing mix or the positioning of the playground.  AP said he had contacted Maria Shoesmith again but had been informed she has not looked at the application in detail.  AP will follow up to ascertain when a response/objection is needed and will write if and when necessary.

b)     Decisions: None noted
c)    Trees: None noted
d)    UDC Councillors Monthly Report of Alleged Breach of Planning Control: None noted
225.  Agenda Items to be included at Next Meeting, Wednesday, 15th April 2015   Nothing noted 
The meeting closed at  9.10 p.m.
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